White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


November 8, 2010

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on November 8, 2010.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, and Richard Morrison.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the October 11, 2010 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Trustee Baker to renew General Fund CD #83907 for 1 year.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report.  He reported that the equipment that was at the gravel pit in the past is no longer there.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to increase the deductible on our insurance to $250.00.  Motion Carried.

After some discussion about the repairs that were done on the bridge on Columbia Road, it was agreed that we would not pay the Ingham County Road Commission until the guard rails are installed.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Jason Ferguson from the Ingham County Sheriffs Department came in at 8:00 after we were adjourned and gave his report.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

